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20th Anniversary edition

Editorial Sheila Austin

Welcome to a special ‘one off’ colour edition of your Newsletter—in colour to mark
this 20th anniversary year! So we have some looking back—and I am really most
grateful to Chris Powell, Hugh Harrison, Joan Trainer and Noel Gale for their articles.
Paul, Stella, Hugh, Kevin (must not leave out the WATCH group!) and the Committee
have all contributed to what I hope will prove to have something of interest to you all

I have obviously missed out a lot you may be interested in but I will be including

other articles from and about the past in
our other editions this year. Just let me
. know,of events, memories or if you have
any old photos perhaps we can publish.

A colour edition is more expensive, but
the Committee have decided members
will have one ‘free’. Other copies will be
available for sale.

With sincere thanks to all Friends old and
new and those who have contributed in so
many ways which means that we can
celebrate 20 years.

Deadline for next edition
7th August 2010

For contact details, see back page
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Section 1: The Past

20 years ago — The Birth of ‘The Friends’

During a recent office move I had occasion to move some original Friends of
Forest Farm files that had survived a fire at Heath Park and other major
upheavals.

The temptation to start reading through old records is overwhelming and I was
immediately drawn back like a Dr Who Time Lord, to those heady days when we
launched the Friends group in 1990.

We were quite cautious at the outset and called it a steering group as there was
quite a bit of scepticism on whether it would get off the ground or be successful
or just simply become another pressure group.

Despite this opposition we decided to press on with support from Phil Jayne
from the Caerphilly Mountain Countryside Service and Ann Bryan from the
newly formed Cwm Talwg group in Barry

I remember the launch meeting
which took place in a local church
followed by the inaugural meeting in
which we selected the first steering
committee. Steve Miles put himself
forward as Chairman and Dennis
Davies secretary. Dennis was
experienced as he had recently
retired as head of Social Services in
Mid Glamorgan and running a Friends
group was very small beer in

1992 The Reserve (Longwood Rd) How open it comparison and Steve had lots of get
looks! note the M4 sign. (Photo Ken Patterson) up and go
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Later Ted Edwards replaced Steve as Chairman and he was a wonderful
supporter of the group who seemed to posses all the essential qualities as a
community leader. Ted was bilingual, had an excellent knowledge of local
history and wildlife, particularly of the Glamorganshire Canal. He was often seen
around the Reserve fixing things, leading walks and bird spotting. Between
them, Ted and Dennis allowed the group flourish to become the largest in
Cardiff and possibly in Wales. We also had a lot of support from Chris James
who is a very talented and experienced naturalist and offered excellent
technical support.

There were some lively campaigns in the early stages and Dennis and his wife
played host while we plotted and planned against the Whitchurch Hospital
expansion on the meadows or sought to raise funds for the bird hide and the
wetlands which gave a much improved interpretative and environmental facility
offering much more to the visitor.
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Dennis wrote hundreds of letters and was tireless in his pursuit of funds for
the Reserve. We improved access for the disabled, created horse routes and
worked on the canal. We were led in many of these tasks by Mike Wiley, who
was an excellent craftsman / supervisor
who took pride in everything he tackled.
There were some lively exchanges
between Mike and Dennis but this spirit
of camaraderie ensured things were
completed in a competent lasting
manner, The wetlands were particularly
difficult as they were constructed over
sand and gravel beds and only survived
by dint of Mike’s careful supervision of

machines spreading and puddling the oy ey ¢ : £E
imported clay. Result! View from the hide

The fact that the Friends group has been so successful is a great testament to
those early founders and also an excellent example for those who continue to
lead the group today in such a positive and constructive way.

Chris Powell
Parks Conservation Officer

Cardiff and District RSPB
Conservation Group

With the Friends of Forest Farm celebrating 20 years, I have been reflecting on
the RSPB involvement over the last 15 years. Under Pauline Linck’s leadership,
the YOC (Phoenix) group approached Cardiff City Council requesting a piece of
the Reserve to manage. It was decided that the middle section, Longwood
Drive, would be suitable.

One of our major successes was the construction of the sand martin bank on
the main Reserve which allowed visitors to view the birds at close quarters over
many years. We also during that time received an award from environment
Wales which allowed us to carry out another major project, the replacement of
steps up a steep embankment at the top end of Longwood Drive. The comple-
tion of these steps improved public access to this section of the Reserve, also
linking in to the network of paths over the whole Reserve.

The Phoenix group folded a few years ago. Fortunately we had enough interest
not only within the RSPB local members group but with others keen to be ac-
tive in conservation work. Recently, we have created a short section of a new
bridleway which we hope to extend in the future.

Hugh Harrison

(Over many years, Hugh and his fellow workers have carried out and continue to carry
out much valued work on the Reserve. The Committee would like to take this oppor-
tunity to formally offer their sincere thanks. Editor)
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